

DELTA DATA

DELTA MILL SOCIETY

The meeting of the Delta Mill Society was held recently with President, Mrs. Millie Sweet presiding.

The secretary - Mrs. Merla Saunders read the minutes. Mr. Bud Donald read the treasurer's report. It was reported a good return on the sale of mugs, hasty notes and the auction sale.

Mr. Ross Stone presided at the election of a new executive as follows -

President -Mrs. Millie Sweet Vice-President -Mr. Ross Stone - Mrs. Merla Saunders Secretary Treasurer - Mr. Bud Donald - Mr. Merton Candy Comptroller Directors - Dr. Paul Fritz Mr. Howard Jones Mrs. Laura Russell Mrs. Marjorie Curtis a Curtis Dr. Robert Tuck

Museum Committee

- Dr. Paul Fritz Mrs. Hazel Thykes Mrs. Miriam Bryan

Mrs. Lucy Hensley

Publicity - Mrs. Miriam Bryan

Delicious refreshments were served.

Next meeting is to be held October 2.

New members would be most welcome to this worthy Ontario Heritage group.

LEGION LADIES AUXILIARY MEET

The Delta Ladies' Auxiliary of the Royal Canadian Legion held their meeting this month. President Audrey Tilford presided.

Comrade Sally Halladay read the minutes. The fin-ancial report was read.

A catering job was accepted for September 29th.

The gathering decided to send their president as delegate to the convention in London.

Comrade Lorna Pearson will assist Comrade Hazel McCrady with flowers and cards.

Comrade Sally Halladay was appointed Secretary.

Decision was made for a church parade on Sunday nearest Remembrance Day.

And Wilson Winegarden,
President of Legion Br. #207,
Delta, presented Comrade
Alice Doxsee with a Past
President's badge.

Meeting adjourned and closed with the singing of the Queen.

DELTA U.C.W.

On a recent, gorgeous September day the Delta United Church Women met at the lake-side home of Mrs. Millie Sweet.

The president - Mrs.

Nellie French presided over
a good business meeting after
a devotional conducted by

Mrs. Miriam Bryan, assisted
by Mrs. Marlene Richardson.

Minutes were read by Mrs. Bryan.

Mrs. Irma Chant read the financial report.

The next meeting will be a Thankoffering one on Oct. 11th, 1:30 p.m. at Mrs. Mabel McElroy's residence.

PUBLIC LIBRARY MONTH

The Township of Bastard and South Burgess is pleased to officially declare the month of October "Public Library Month".

The Rideau Lakes Union Library provides excellent library service in our area, and deserves our wholehearted support.

BEVERLY SENIOR CITIZENS CLUB

A potluck dinner at the newly renovated Legion Hall on Friday, Sept. 15th - opened the fall meetings of the Beverly Senior Citizens Club. There was a splendid attendance, which included the Zone President, Mr. Gifford, and Mrs. Gifford, of Brockville - and Vice-President - Mrs. Margaret Pritchard of Newboro - and Mrs. Inez Ferguson of Brockville, Zone Treasurer, as guests. Also Mr. and Mrs. Buck of Toronto - guests of Mrs. Russell.

Following the dinner Bingo was enjoyed for a while, then a Sing Song was held with Mrs. Sheridan at the piano - and Mr. Buck on the violin. Mr. Buck also favoured the gathering with several violin selections which were much enjoyed by all.

The business meeting opened with singing "O Canada", and Mr. Gifford conducted the installation of the new officers, as follows: President - Mrs. Talbot, Hon . President - Mrs. Gifford, 1st Vice President -Mrs. Percy Kirby, 2nd Vice-President - Mr. Geo. Harrington, Secretary Treasurer - Mrs. Kirby, Press Secretary and Pianist - Mrs. Sheridan. Mrs. Leora Raison and Mr. John Hensley were appointed to the executive. Mrs. Talbot was then president for the remainder of the meeting and welcomed the visitors.

Mrs. Gifford, immediate past President, spoke briefly and made a presentation to the club of a very lovely Guest Book. Mrs. Talbot expressed the sincere thanks of the club for her years of service as President and for the very appropriate gift.

The minutes of the June meeting and financial statement were read by Mrs. Kirby who also reported on the financial success of the booth at Delta Fair - when over \$400. was realized.

A report of the Kingston
Convention - by the delegates
was thoroughly enjoyed and will
be continued at the next meeting. The President appointed
several Committees - namely
for refreshments, programme,
trips and sick committee. A
fall trip was discussed and
left in the hands of the committee to arrange for a one day
colour trip.

Mr. Gifford and Mrs.

Pritchard spoke briefly - and the President announced the 1st Friday of each month to be "Drop-in" meetings starting in October. A few games of Bingo were enjoyed and the singing of the Queen - brought a very pleasant gathering to a close.

Vera Sheridan (press secretary)

Delta Library

Delta Branch Library patrons are asked to note the change in Library hours commencing Monday, Sept.25. The new hours are:
Mon. 1-3 pm
Tues. 1-3 pm
Thurs. & Sat. hours will remain the same.



MORTON, HIGHWAY 15



FEATURING CHEESE FROM PLUM HOLLOW
AND FORFAR DAIRIES

9am-7pm MONDAY to SATURDAY